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NOTICE – 3/20/2023 
For The 

Wayne County Western Regional Sanitary Sewer Force Main 

Project 
 

Work has begun on the Marion to Palmyra Branch of the above project (see map 

on other side).  Preliminary work to setup the Project will be occurring over the 

next several weeks with minimal disruptions. 
 

Major installation work will begin on April 10, 2023 at the Marion Wastewater 

Treatment Plant and proceed south to the New Wastewater Treatment Plant 

being built in Palmyra.  Work on this branch is anticipated to take 2 to 3 months.  

There will be access through the work zones, but disruptions and changes in 

traffic patterns should be expected.  Driveways will need to be temporarily 

closed for a short period as pipe is installed across them.  Additional notice will 

be given 1 to 2 days prior to work beginning in affected areas.  Work hours will 

be between 6:00 am & 4:00 pm weekdays.  Saturday and after hour work is 

expected for special situations on a limited basis. 
 

Currently, there are no provisions for connections along the route. 
 

Should you have questions or concerns please contact: 
 

Mark Vitale, Project Manager – (585) 330-0903 or mvitale@villagerci.com 
 

Additional Information is on the Project Website: wcwsaregionalwwtp.org 
 

Thank You for your patience, understanding, and cooperation as we make these 

improvements. 
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